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Appeal from a judgment of the Erie County Court (Thomas P.
Franczyk, J.), rendered December 4, 2017.  The judgment convicted
defendant upon a plea of guilty of robbery in the first degree (three
counts), robbery in the second degree, and assault in the second
degree.  

It is hereby ORDERED that the judgment so appealed from is
unanimously affirmed. 

Memorandum:  Defendant appeals from a judgment convicting him
upon a plea of guilty of, inter alia, robbery in the first degree
(Penal Law § 160.15 [3]).  Contrary to defendant’s contention, “ ‘the
waiver of the right to appeal was not rendered invalid based on
[County Court’s] failure to require [him] to articulate the waiver in
his own words’ ” (People v Scheifla, 166 AD3d 1531, 1532 [4th Dept
2018], lv denied 32 NY3d 1177 [2019]; see People v Bridges, 144 AD3d
1582, 1582-1583 [4th Dept 2016], lv denied 28 NY3d 1143 [2017]). 
Moreover, the lack of a written waiver “is of no moment where, as
here, the oral waiver was adequate” (People v Smith, 164 AD3d 1621,
1621 [4th Dept 2018], lv denied 32 NY3d 1177 [2019]).  Contrary to
defendant’s further contention, his valid waiver of the right to
appeal encompasses his challenges to the suppression ruling (see
People v Kemp, 94 NY2d 831, 833 [1999]; People v Wright, 158 AD3d
1068, 1069 [4th Dept 2018], lv denied 31 NY3d 1019 [2018]), and to the
severity of the sentence (see People v Lopez, 6 NY3d 248, 255-256
[2006]; Scheifla, 166 AD3d at 1532). 
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